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MiL&DCC Pre Season Special General Meeting held at Sefton Park CC on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.30 pm 

 AGENDA
1.       Welcome and Roll Call.






 

2.       Chairman's opening remarks 





 
Fixtures2015/2016

Social Media

3.       Administrative Procedures 2015

3.1         Hand Outs to clubs




 

Meeting Agenda

F&I Hand Books x 10/15/20/25/30
R&R Handbooks x 10/15/20/25/30
R&R Corrigendum
League Cricket Conference Handbook x1
Club specific MRFs Cup and League
List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3b for signing
Pink Tiflex Balls
3.2. Financial Papers  

3.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures 





 

Live Update Premier Division

3.4.        Formal Notification of regulations post AGM 2015 
       http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/rules.php?id=1 

       http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=3 

3.4.1. AGM 2015 changes, formal notification of updates to documentation

3.4.2. Playing Kit Regulations, formal notification of updates to documentation P14Playing Regs

3.4.3. Disciplinary Regulations, formal notification of ECB based changes and updates to documentation

3.4.4. Club and Ground Regulations, formal notification of updates to documentation

3.5.       Players carrying a suspended ban forward into 2015

      Players carrying Level 1 offences forward into 2015

3.6. Registration Procedures     

List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3b 

 

Use of 2015 Player Tansfer Form    

Updating email addresses                                                                                      

3.7. Reporting of results procedures 2015 MRFs and procedures




3.8. Matters Relating to Club Welfare

3.9. Player Development Programme 2014/15 Update 



 

3.10. 3rd XIs
- use of MRFs and exchange of team sheets







 







4.        Cricket Issues 2015




 
To include an update on 

4.1. Fixtures 2015 and 2016 – club consultation 2015


4.2. Social media – reminder

4.3. Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U18's U21's All Age

4.4. Cup Competitions Digman, Chester, Embee, NatWest ECB t20


4.5. U16 and U21s KO Competitions 

4.6. Development sides 2015

4.7. Over 40s Competition


4.8. LCB KO changes                                                                                                            

5.        Club and Ground Issues 2015

5.1.       C&G Inspections 2015


5.2.       Umpires marking of pitches for ECB

5.3.      Captains marking of pitches for ECB

5.4.       Pitch damage during games






 

6.       “GET THE GAME ON” – an ECB initiative
7.       MCUA Issues 2015







  

8.       AOB.

8.1. 
Register your club on the Local Amenities list 
8.2. Check your showers regularly
8.3. StHT and Clubmark
9.     Closure of Meeting.

C Weston 

Hon Sec. L&DCC
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Minutes of the Pre Season Special General Meeting
 Sefton Park CC Tuesday 7th April 2015 7.30 pm

Present:

John Williams (Chair), John Rotheram (Cricket Chair), Chris Weston (Hon Sec), Alan Bristow (Hon Treas), Rob Durand (1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary),  Ian McKillop (Club & Ground Chair, Neil Girvin (L&DCC Registration Sec), Ray Rigby (MCUA Representative) and Paul Bryson (Lancashire County Board: Leagues and Clubs) together with representatives from forty clubs.
Before the meeting began the Chair reminded representatives that the MiL&DCC always remembered in full those members we had lost during the year at the AGM and we would continue to do this but it seemed particularly appropriate to remember the passing of Russ Brennan from Hightown St Mary’s CC and Hightown RFC here at this meeting and in particular to remember his lifelong contribution to sports and his courageous battle with a rare form of cancer.   
The Chair asked representatives to bow their heads, a moments silence was observed by all.
	1.

Welcome and Roll Call.
	1.1. The Chair, John Williams (JW) welcomed club representatives to their 2015 pre-season meeting and particularly welcomed Paul Bryson from the Lancashire County Board and Ray Rigby from the MCUA.
There were apologies from the President Eric Hadfield and the League Welfare Officer Rachel Rankin.

1.2. JW requested the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW) to call the roll. This he did having asked all members to switch their mobile phones off or to silent.  The roll would be called again at the end of the meeting.
See Appendix 1.  40 out of 42 clubs were represented. All Full Member Clubs were present except Formby CC; all Associate Member Clubs were present except Widnes CC. 


	2.

Chairman's opening remarks
	The Chair JW did not intend to delay the start of the meeting for long but there were a few very important points that needed to be made at the very beginning of the meeting. 

2.1 Med Imaging
The Chair thanked MedImaging for this their third year of sponsorship. They were an outstanding sponsor and we were very lucky indeed to have their support, they were particularly generous towards MiL&DCC Representative Cricket which was on a scale that was bigger than ever this year. There would be more on this later in the meeting.
2.2  Rules and Regulations

In the absence of the President Eric Hadfield (EH) there would be a bigger than usual contribution from the Hon Sec (CW) as we ran through the changes to the rules and regulations. There were actually very few changes this year, the rules and regulations were, by and large, working very well.
2.3 Strong position of the league
The L&DCC remained in a very strong position; we continued as the only fully accredited premier league in Lancashire, in practice this meant that we were fully funded by and worked to the ECB. 
The Northern League had historic premier status but did not meet the ECB premier league criteria. The Manchester area was likely to produce a fully accredited premier league in the not too distant future and there would probably be a knock on effect “in the north” perhaps with the Northern League, Palace Shield League and the Ribblesdale League after that. Whatever happened we would be likely to remain in a strong position.
2.4 L&DCC/LCB Memorandum of Understanding (“MoU”)
Our MoU was an important part of our position in Lancashire.

In 2013 ECB had signed a joint MoU with Sport England as part of the new four-year financial settlement.
Premier Leagues and County Boards were then also required to produce a joint MoU. The L&DCC and LCB had constructed theirs in 2013 and formally signed it in 2014, it continued into 2015 with new action points.

We were in a very secure position with both ECB and LCB partly as a result of our MoU.



	3.
Administrative Procedures 2014

	The Chair handed over to CW:

3.1 List of Hand Outs check thereon
Given the amount of materials supplied to the clubs CW ran through these carefully checking that the clubs had in front of them everything they should have:






 

3.1.1. Agenda for the Meeting
One copy.

3.1.2. Fixtures & Information (F&I) Hand Books x 10/15/20/25/30 
10 of each = 1 team. 15 = 2 teams etc.

 http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=5 
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/clubs.php 

3.1.3. Rules and &Regulations (R&R) Handbooks x 10/15/20/25/30   
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/rules.php?id=1    
Again 10 of each = 1 team. 15 = 2 teams etc.

3.1.4. R&R Corrigendum
This was for insertion into the R&R handbook at P14. Clubs were asked to collect their copies x whatever number of R&R handbooks they had been given from the front at the end of the meeting and then to insert them.

3.1.5. League Cricket Conference Handbook x1
One club had been omitted; this was corrected at the interval. 

3.1.6. Club specific MRFs Cup and League
The 1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Sec (RD) would refer to these shortly in more detail. The Match Results Forms, which now also applied to the 3rd XIs, were here provided as club specific hard copy but they were all on the website too and obtaining them from there on demand seemed a better way to go rather than photocopying those supplied here to infinity.   http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=1 

3.1.7. List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3b for signing
Clubs should have club specific lists in front of them. Again clubs would hear about this in more detail later in the meeting, this time from the L&DCC Reg Sec (NG).
3.1.8. Pink Tiflex Balls
The Hon Treas (AB) would refer to this in more detail but again clubs should have club specific documents in front of them. 
3.1.9. TCS / Live Update Scoring
RD would be dealing with this under item 3.3, premier division clubs had a paper in front of them relating to this. 
3.2.        Financial Papers - Subscriptions now due 
Invoices for subscriptions for 2015 L&DCC subscriptions, LCB subscriptions, Handbook contributions, PDP charges, pink ball costs thereof

AB ran through the club specific statement, it was vital that this was given to the relevant club official after this meeting. A club felt that they had not received theirs, AB was sure it was there, he had personally laid them all out very carefully before the start of the meeting and he asked the club to check again carefully. This cross check located the document. 

The hard copy was being backed up with an e copy to the Hon Treas as set out by the club on their section of the website and as reflected in the handbook. 

AB stressed the date for club subscriptions which was the 1st May 2015 see R&R P3 3.9. We had big bills to pay not least to LCB for their subscriptions which we collected en bloc on their behalf and for which we had just received the Invoice.

Some of the Tiflex balls were missing but AB would get these to the relevant clubs in the near future. 

3.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures  plus Live Update for Prems

RD explained that under ECB regulations all premier league clubs had to operate the TCS system of Live Update for scoring. RD was also sending all premier division clubs an email on this. See Appendix 3. 
Some of the L&DCC’s annual funding was dependent on the use of Live Update.  The licences for Live Update needed annual renewal, they cost close to £12.  The L&DCC paid for the annual licences. In previous years we had bought licences en bloc. This had proved troublesome. Linking a particular licence to a particular club had been a practical problem. 

This year we were saying to the premier clubs “buy your own licence from TCS; the L&DCC will then refund this money via BACS in the usual way”. Doing it this way tied a particular TCS licence to a club quite unambiguously.
This was all set out in detail in the paper in front of the premier league clubs; there would be an email and web posting as well.
There was another Live Scoring/TCS support meeting 2-5pm at Bootle CC on Sunday 26th April, clubs were asked to let us know if they were coming.
JW strongly supported RD. Our performance in respect of Live Scoring as a league in the past had not been the best; we needed to improve our performance. We very much depended on the 12 premier division clubs and we were doing all we could to support them but there would be a formal proposal to AGM 2016 enshrining TCS/Live Scoring into our Playing Regulations. We had to “get our act together”.
3.4. Formal Notification of Handbook insertions post AGM 2015

   
  

JW handed over to CW. 

3.4.1. AGM 2015 changes 
CW repeated the Chair’s words earlier in the meeting, there were actually very few changes to regulations this year as they seemed to work well.

CW dealt with the changes in the R&R handbook in turn. The regulations had been on the website since February i.e. post- AGM 2015, the calling papers to this meeting had also supplied e-links to all the papers some 23 days ago.

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/rules.php?id=1   and   http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=3 

CW had no intention of reading out every single one of the changes in full (!) but drew attention to the “2015 key” that identified all changes made as a result of the 2015 AGM. Pages were turned. 

CW drew particular attention to the corrigendum that was to be inserted on P14 and which applied to the regulations being updated so as to come into line with current practice in County Cricket in respect of numbering on kit. This was now permitted but carefully regulated.
Other 2015 changes were highlighted en passant too e.g. that also on P14 and numbered 7.6.5 and in respect of 3rd XI drivers - a change that was much admired by LCB. 
CW paused at the end of each section i.e. the Constitution, the Playing Regs, the KO Cup Regs etc. for questions. There were no questions or objections and the regulations were adopted without dissent
3.4.2. Playing Kit RegulationsP14 Playing Regs
See above.

3.4.3. Disciplinary Regulations
CW made clear EH’s key role here.

These regulations had changed significantly since 2014, they had been extensively revised so as to adopt more or less en-bloc the ECB Premier League Disciplinary guidelines whilst retaining the unique and “best bits” of the L&DCC e.g. : (i) A club based initial response (ii) A speedy process leading to a decision usually before the following weekend (iii) A transparent tariff system.
In particular five entirely new sections were direct copies of the ECB regulations. These were: Aims and Jurisdiction; Non-payment of disciplinary fines; Mutual recognition of penalties; Data protection consent; and Confidentiality.  Where clauses were similar to the previous L&DCC Guidelines, the ECB wording of clauses had been preferred.
The new sections appeared as underlined in the Disciplinary Regulations.

There had been extensive consultations during this process coupled to a series of meetings. These had followed web postings at the time and undertakings given to AGM 2015 by M/C. The outcomes from this process had been summarised in a website posting http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/news.php?id=2206  which had led to
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/R&R_8_-_Handbook_Disciplinary_Regulations_-_2015.doc 

The consultation group had comprised eight clubs plus the Disciplinary sub Committee

CW took the meeting through the changes; technically these were notifications to the clubs, again these had been on the website for some time. 
The L&DCC tariff had been strengthened in line with many of the ECB’s guidelines. Some of the ECB suggested penalties had been deemed too severe for an L&DCC Disciplinary panel e.g. the actual expulsion of a whole club from the L&DCC. We had a transparent process for such draconian measures in our regulations already (R&R P3 3.11); it involved all full member clubs being able to vote on an issue as serious as that and this had not been changed.
If a club had three disciplinary offences recorded against its players in one season that club was then required to meet with the M/C. This was to be seen as an opportunity for the club to review and possibly improve its processes in a frank and friendly way. This regulation had been present in the previous regulations but had been placed more prominently and clarified, it was “spelt out” more clearly in the new ones. (R&R  P49  section 2.1.6)

JW supported CW’s comments. He ran through the notification process at the time of a disciplinary report being made in detail. The consultation process had been a careful one and had been drawn from a wide club base. The group of people who would be called on to sit on Hearing or Appeal Panels in future was to be widened. They would be notified by EH in good time.

Ray Rigby reminded that any offence attracting a ban of 4 weeks or more will in future automatically result in a disciplinary hearing being called. (R&R P52  section 3.3.3.1)
There were no questions or objections and the new Disciplinary Regulations were adopted without dissent.

JW moved the meeting on.

3.4.4. Club and Ground Regulations                                                                       

CW made clear that the new C&G regulations were in the R&R handbook, they were very similar to those from previous years but some of the umpire’s marks had been redistributed to cover machinery. 

We would hear of the changes in more detail from IMcK under item 5.
3.5.       Players carrying Level 1 Disciplinary Offences forward into 2015 and 
      Players carrying a suspended ban forward into 2015 Players carrying Level 1 offences forward into 2015

CW drew attention to these. It was vital that clubs checked their players and did not attempt to play players at the beginning of the season that were still serving bans “carried over” from 2014. These could all be found on the website:  L1 DOs were under  http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/abbs.php and, crucially, the currently banned players at 
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/suspended_bans.php . CW suggested clubs look at the hard copy list he had printed from the site yesterday at the end of the meeting and check their players if they were at all unsure.

JW further assisted by reading out the relevant players who were still banned on 18th April 2015.
3.6. Registration Procedures
JW handed over to Neil Girvin
3.6.1 List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3b 
NG referred to the1b/3b residence qualified lists of players again. He reminded that these needed signing for en bloc ideally this evening so that all these players were available at the start of the season. Any changes to the lists could be dealt with by annotation, crossing out etc.

It was essential that these lists be signed for the 1b/3b players if these players were to be available on the 18th April.

The 3as all needed to be re-registered again from scratch and “old” 3as removed. M/C did not do that, it was up to clubs to keep their list of active players on play cricket up to date.  
3.6.2 Use of 2015 Player Transfer Form  
If a player was moving internally from club to club “inside” the L&DCC only the PTF was needed. PTFs replaced “letters of release” at AGM 2015 and were designed to deal with difficulties encountered in 2014. The forms were a straight copy of ECB systems in use elsewhere and had been in use there for many years.
If the player was from outside the MiL&DCC a Registration Form was needed as well plus any residence qualification evidence needed for Cat 1b or 3b or Visas and coaching certificates etc. as per regulations for Cat 3a’s                                                             

3.6.3 Updating email addresses   
CW advised that ECB needed these bringing up to date as soon as possible. This formed the basis of one the Performance Related Payments for premier leagues in 2015.

This was not part of some dastardly plan by ECB to bombard us all with email junk - CW observed that he knew he was held to be the king of that in the MiL&DCC – it was part of the many 2015 ECB initiatives to encourage players both to return to and be retained within cricket. 

If a player registered on play-cricket (as are all MiL&DCC players and competitions) scored a 50 or a 100 or took more than 5 wickets, he or she would then get an automatic email from the current England Captain no less, saying “well done”. This seemed like a very good simple idea from ECB and it produced a favourable reaction in the room.

Getting emails checked and accurate was plainly vital to the success of this initiative. 
3.7. Reporting of results procedures 2015 MRFs and procedures
RD referred to the Match Result Forms and now in front of the clubs; these, together with the team sheets, were now compulsory for the 3rd XIs too, all these had to be send to the Assistant Results Secretaries see Appendix 2 P18, or the F&I Handbook or on the website http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/officials.php 

3.8. Matters Relating to Club Welfare
CW reported on behalf of Rachel Rankin our League Welfare Officer: 

3.8.1 There was a pre-season LCB meeting on Tuesday 14th April; we expected to be told things on welfare-related-topics relevant to us.

3.8.2 Rachel reminded all clubs of the requirement, pursuant to the ECB Guidelines on Appointing Appropriate Staff and Volunteers to Work with Children, of obtaining references for any new applicant for positions involving work with children, whether those roles are paid or unpaid.
3.8.3 Rachel R also added that she was looking into the possibility of putting on new and refresher SGPC and Safe Hands courses at a club within the MiL&DCC area.



	4.

Cricket Issues 2014

	JW led

4.1. Fixtures 2015 and 2016 – club consultation 2015


There had been difficulties in January over fixtures; these difficulties could not be allowed to continue for another year.

M/C needed a fresh mandate from the clubs as to the basic philosophy underpinning how fixtures were to be constructed. Member clubs needed to make a choice:
(i) Either we carried on doing as we had done for many years i.e. by consulting all clubs equally over their legitimate constraints for the following season and then combined these with the requirements of County Cricket games (something we had to do as we were a premier league) and then produced fixtures the best way we could in the light of these multiple constraints. This was the M/C position.
(ii) Or we took the requirements of County Cricket games alone and then constructed the fixtures ignoring all club requests.
It was much “easier” to write fixtures using (ii), it produced neater runs of alternate H/A fixtures, but it failed to address the 12 or more previously legitimate requests from clubs all over the MiL&DCC for consideration in respect of fixtures.
An L&DCC wide consultation process would take place in July/August/September 2015; quite possibly a questionnaire would be circulated. 
It was probable that a proposal would be put to the End of Season SGM 2015 based on the choice to be made over (i) or (ii); as we were a democracy the clubs would then vote and decide. A decision made at this meeting would be in good time for the writing of the 2016 fixtures, it was too late to leave it to the AGM.
There were no comments or questions and the meeting moved on.

4.2. Social media – reminder

In common with many different sports and other cricket leagues we had had some difficulties with social media in 2014.

JW asked how many clubs had their own policy on social media; three indicated that they had one in place.

JW drew attention to P 51 in the F&I Handbook and in particular to regulation 2.2.8 in the Disciplinary Code i.e. P 50 in the R&R handbook and which had not changed. 
This was how we dealt with transgressions that were detrimental to the game but we also very much needed the support of clubs in this respect.
4.3. Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U18's U21's All Age

There was more representative cricket than ever before in the MiL&DCC. This was all on the website in a recent posting there http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/news.php?id=2225 

JW rapidly ran through some of the highlights from the programmes for the U12s, the U14s the U18s (Colts) the U21s and the All Age side. See Appendix 5  P21


4.4. U16 and U21s KO Competitions 

The draws for these ongoing and very popular MiL&DCC competition were in the F&I Handbook, the early stages continued to be regionalised.
4.5. Development sides 2015

We had 6 teams in this new “light touch regulation” experimental Sunday competition, the fixtures had been published. The teams were:
Ainsdale 4/Highfield 4/NewtonleW 4/Parkfield Liscard 3 /Sefton Park 7 /Wigan 4  
This initiative, one firmly based on club feedback, had also attracted favourable comment from outside the MiL&DCC.
4.6. Over 40s Competition
There were seven “area/club franchises” in the over 40s, the draw would be carried out after this meeting. 

There would be one group of 4 the other of 3. We were still open to a late entrance by one more group as two groups of 4 were more convenient. 
There were no fresh entries from the floor of the meeting; the draw would take place as scheduled after this meeting. See Appendix 6 P21
A final would be arranged between the winners of the two groups.

1. “Sefton area”                       FWH/S&B/Ainsdale CCs

2. “West Lancs area”               Rainford/Burscough CCs

3. “East Lancs area”                ORT/Wigan/Highfield CCs

4.  Leigh CC                         - as a single whole CC team

5.  “Central Liverpool area”     Liverpool/ SP CCs

6.  “Wirral area”                       NB/ Wallasey CCs

7.  Rainhill CC                       - as a single whole CC team

4.7. LCB KO changes                                                                                                            

JW reintroduced Paul Bryson the LCB Clubs and Leagues Manager. PB thanked the MiL&DCC for his invitation to this meeting, he did not intend to detain the meeting for long and moved on to explain that the rules for the LCB KO competition had been “tweaked” slightly this year, this had all been set out in detail on the website.

There had been difficulties during negotiations with the projected LCB KO ball sponsor; there would be no sponsorship this year. LCB had held out for what they felt to be in the best interests of this competition but was hopeful for next year.

CW confirmed that the changes to the LCB KO had been on the MiL&DCC website too and circulated by email. The five MiL&DCC clubs in this year’s competition (Bootle, Leigh, Lytham, Northern and Ormskirk) had the same information in front of them as hard copies from the LCB.



	5.

Club and

Ground Issues

2014

	JW handed over to IMcK.

5.1. The “Get the Game On” ECB initiative was an important one. We would be hearing more on this ECB initiative from CW a little later but this initiative had major implications for Ground Officials; they were part of the key decision makers on the day of a rain affected game.

5.2. IMcK ran through the list of clubs who were to receive a full MiL&DCC C&G inspection in 2015. These were to be Highfield, Skelmersdale, Fleetwood Hesketh, Sutton, Alder, Ainsdale, New Brighton, Newton le Willows, Rainford, Maghull and Wallasey. 

IMcK intended to operate on the basis of “no surprises”, there would be for example be Health and Safety inspection aspects and he ran through an outline of many of the other things to be covered. This was also a fact finding exercise but he would never “report” clubs in respect of H&S but would work with them to deal with any issues. There would always be two club officials present at these inspections and IMcK would work with clubs to negotiate a mutually convenient time and date for the inspection. The few changes to the C&G regulations were set out in the R&R handbook, a limited number of the umpires marks had been redistributed towards “available machinery” and any courses attended by groundstaff.
Training courses on groundwork were available and IMcK would try to facilitate places on them for clubs if they wanted to send people on them.

5.3. IMcK encouraged clubs to have a look on the ECB website and particularly at their “how to do xyz” videos, these covered the practical aspects of ground work from marking out to cutting to tining etc.

5.4. There would be a second MiL&DCC Groundsman’s meeting early in the season. This would cover aspects of the “Get the Game On” initiative. The clubs to be invited would be different to those invited to the last meeting and would be: 
Caldy , Alder, Ainsdale, Rainford , Prestatyn , Maghull , Highfield , Newton-le-Willows , Wavertree , Burscough , Skelmersdale , Sutton  and any other clubs wishing to attend. 



	Short Break
	The Chair felt that representatives would value a five minute break.



	6.

“GET THE GAME ON”

Initiative

	The Chair called the meeting back to order and handed over to CW

6.1 Who’s heard of this?

CW began by asking the meeting how many representatives had heard of this 2015 ECB initiative.  More than a third of representatives put up their hands. CW was pleased, this was a good response; the initiative really mattered. 

More could found on this on the ECB website. www.getthegameon.co.uk/  
This initiative was aimed at getting games of cricket played if at all possible, safely when the weather was unkind.

6.2 Attitude
CW wanted clubs - if they were to remember anything about the “Get the Game On” initiative - to remember just one word. That word was attitude. We were here to play cricket and our attitude was crucial if there were difficulties with the weather.

6.3 Pressure on ECB
To understand where “Get the Game On” had come from we had to understand the bigger picture and the pressure that ECB was under at the moment from Sport England. 

Sport England was much the biggest paymaster for recreational cricket – it put in some £20 million per annum, that money was fed in via ECB and it came with strings. Sport England wanted us all to be running round keeping fit and healthy, it took a dim view of games being “lost” for whatever reason, 2014 had been a wet summer and a lot of games were lost to it. Sport England had set ECB some serious targets and a lot of funding hinged on this.
ECB was between a rock and a hard place – Sport England and the weather.

6.4. Safety
Whatever we did in trying to get a game on, quite rightly, safety came first. No one was putting on pressure to play games if it was not safe. MCUA was fully up to speed on the Get the Game On initiative, umpires were part of the key decision makers on the day but their role in playing safely remained exactly  the same. If they ruled it was unsafe to play that was the end of the matter. 
6.5. MiL&DCC record
The Comp’s record in respect of “lost games” was magnificent, we had “lost” 1.27% of games in 2014, one of the lowest percentages in Lancashire or countrywide, all we really asked was that we maintain our attitude and continued to get the game on in the way that we had always done in the past. 

We were not about to tear up the rule book, any changes to regulations had to go through due process but a willingness to get a game on if it was humanly possible was key.

6.6. What can we do?
There were simple and obvious things we could do right at the start of the season:

6.6.1. Don’t call games off too soon – such as on a Thursday, IMcK had referred to the key role of ground officials in Get the Game On already – see 5.1
6.6.2. Be prepared to travel to cross check that a ground really was unfit - as already set out clearly in our regulations R&R Handbook P10 4.1.6
6.6.3. All players help with covers, water hogs, forks, bits of carpet etc.

6.6.4. Get more kit with Small Grants to deal with wet weather, e.g. another water hog, sheets for the whole square, sheets for the run ups etc.

6.6.5. Get the game started if humanly possible with just one ball bowled so that the 2½ hour rule was side stepped.

6.7. Animation
At this point CW had hoped to show the ECB animation, sadly this was not possible. It had been ready for use for a mere 2 hours but cables had become detached during the break and the lap top was now in need of a reboot and a Windows error repair. (CW was eventually able to do this and the animation was shown at the end of the meeting.)

In conclusion CW asked clubs what the key word was; he was duly rewarded with the clear reply of “attitude”.

JW firmly supported these remarks on “Get the Game On” and repeated that we were not about to tear up the rule book, we would look at the rules and might trial any new initiatives at perhaps 3rd team level first.


	8.

MCUA Issues 2014

	JW introduced Ray Rigby the MCUA’s representative on the Cricket Committee.
8.1. Ray R noted and supported the references to “Get the Game On” noting the references to attitude and to safety and to the fact that the regulations had not changed.

8.2. He went on to thank club captains for the return of the captains cards that marked the umpires. All but one had been returned in 2014, this was excellent and he thanked clubs for this support.

The marks on the cards formed the basis of the grading of umpire The mechanism by which these cards were returned was described and it was emphasised that the marks were truly secret. Even he did not know his own marks. Marks were only discarded when a disciplinary report had been submitted and an umpire had been marked down.

Cup games did not usually require a card to be submitted, the only exception was for the first round of the Digman Cup on the 18th April i.e. for the first game of the season.

8.3. Umpire Appointments

8.3.1 John Farrell was the new Sunday and Midweek Cricket Secretary he was replacing Steve Ball, his ‘phone number was in the F&I Handbook on P 44 along with all the other MCUA ‘phone numbers. Ring him or email him if you needed a Sunday umpire. 

JF was a Grade 1 MCUA umpire and was a busy man as he was also an FA and an RL referee, both at quite senior levels.

8.3.2 Kevin Wilson did all the LCB KO appointments of umpires , an LCB committee appointed for  LCB age group representative games appointments

8.3.3 David Ward did all the appointments for ECB T20 and ECB 45/45 games.

8.4.  Umpire Expenses
LCB KO                                                   £38

League and Digman KO:                        £40 – unchanged after the increase last year

T20 games was increased to                    £25 – this now would remain unchanged for some years

8.5. Echo Cup

This was not an L&DCC competition. Its rules had been changed so as to adopt those of the ECB T20 with the exception that coloured clothing was not permitted and this was a red ball competition.

The T20 rules as found in our R&R handbook P27 could be used if clubs wished.
JW supported Ray R and repeated that the Echo was not an MiL&DCC competition. He explained the background to the Echo Cup and the reasons for its not being publicised on the lpoolcomp website.

8.6. Cup Competition Umpires
All ECB T20 games had to have an ECB ACO member umpiring them i.e. club umpires were permitted in the early rounds as long as they were members of ECB ACO.
Ray R ran through the rules covering the appointments of umpires  in both the Digman and Chester Cups in their early rounds, these were set out in full in the R&R Handbook
8.7. The dwindling number of umpires

During the last two years we had trained 17 new Level 1 umpires, 2 of these were from the Southport& District Amateur Cricket League, our feeder league. Of the remaining 15 umpires we had gained 0.5 of a new umpire’s time. We had 49 active umpires in all in 2015. Not all of these were available every week. We needed a minimum of 36 every week. We had already had to “borrow” umpires from other leagues at the start of the season to be able to cover all games. 
Ray R was in despair, we had tried very hard over the years to increase the numbers of umpires. The situation was getting desperate, umpires were getting older. 

The second division would suffer first; already it seemed that Skelmersdale CC would have only 1 umpire on the 18th April, one of their two having been originally allocated had now become unavailable. 
If player umpires had to stand at strikers (“square leg”) then that player had to be an adult i.e. older than 18 years old, sending out say a 14 year old was not acceptable.

Ray R repeated his plea for more umpires. We would discuss this at the next Cricket Committee meeting on the 21st April; we would perhaps have to start using 2nd XI umpires.
Skelmersdale CC asked “why them?” They felt that the Second Division should not be treated as second class and be discriminated against in terms of available umpires.  

JW disagreed; it was not discrimination but it was hierarchical. We had a very clear hierarchy in place. Premier division>1st division> 2nd division, it was just the same in other sports e.g. football and rugby. It was made clear that this was nothing personal, Skelmersdale CC had been allocated two umpires, one had dropped out and there were no spare umpires.

8.8. Changes to regulations

There were no substantial changes to MiL&DCC regulations in 2015.

 

	9.

A.O.B.


	Items of Any Other Business were called for by JW.
No items were offered by club representatives.
9.1. New 3rd XI Coordinator
JW notified the meeting that he was very pleased to be able to announce that we had a new 3rd XI Coordinator, Barry McDonnell who had volunteered to step in to and take up this post. We wished him well.
Cricket Committee and Management Committee had unanimously accepted this kind offer with immediate effect. His full contact details were in the F&I Handbook on P2 barrymcdonnell1@btinternet.com  07769 174 791
9.2. StHT CC loss of  Clubmark
JW continued. He notified the meeting that St Helens Town Cricket Club had lost their Clubmark accreditation in 2014 and which was compulsory for all full member clubs of the MiL&DCC. 
This loss of Clubmark had child protection issues for other member clubs who therefore needed to be aware of the loss. 
StHT CC had no functioning juniors section. 

It was vital that StHT regained Clubmark as promotion and relegation recommenced from division 2 of the MiL&DCC at the end of 2015. Clubs promoted from the Feeder League had to have Clubmark; it was not possible to relegate a club with Clubmark whilst retaining one that did not.
There had been multiple meetings over this very serious issue during winter 2014/2015. An unprecedented level of support had been given to StHT CC to help it regain Clubmark status. The Director of StH MBC Leisure Services and the Director of the LCB together with the Chair of the MiL&DCC had all been present at the winter meetings.
The MiL&DCC was allowing StHT CC to carry on in 2015; as a first step they needed to show LCB that they could produce evidence that they had made sufficient progress within the club to be re-registered for Clubmark in 2015. 

JW repeated that it was vital that StHT regained Clubmark as promotion and relegation recommenced from division 2 of the MiL&DCC in 2015.
The situation would be reviewed by the MiL&DCC at the end of season 2015. 
9.3. Annual Dinner 2015

The Cricket Chair John Rotheram advised that the Annual Dinner was to be on Friday 16th October at Bootle CC at 7.30pm, the speaker was Paul Dixon.
9.4. Corrigenda
Clubs needed to pick up the corrigenda for the F&I Handbooks at the end of the meeting.

9.5. Roll Call 2
The roll call was taken for a second time as promised and clubs were asked to leave their blue or red voting boards on the tables in front of them and not to scoop them up with their handbooks and run away with them!

9.6. Clubs should get registered on their Local Authority Local Amenities list if they did not own the freehold to their ground.
9.7. Clubs needed to check their showers regularly to prevent legionella


	10.

Closure of Meeting.


	JW thanked club representatives for their attendance, closed the meeting and wished everyone a safe journey home


C Weston
Hon Sec MiL&DCC

Appendix 1

Roll Call of Member Clubs by category.
Pre-Season Meeting 
Tues 7th April 2015
Venue:  Sefton Park CC

	
	CLUB
	Present  /  absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	

	2
	ALDER
	

	3
	BOOTLE
	

	4
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	

	5
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARYS
	

	6
	BURSCOUGH
	

	7
	CALDY
	

	8
	COLWYN BAY
	

	9
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	

	10
	FORMBY
	

	11
	HIGHFIELD
	

	12
	HIGHTOWN
	

	13
	LEIGH
	

	14
	LIVERPOOL
	

	15
	LYTHAM
	

	16
	MAGHULL
	

	17
	NEW BRIGHTON
	

	18
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	

	19
	NORTHERN
	

	20
	NORTHOP HALL
	

	21
	OLD XAVERIANS
	

	22
	ORMSKIRK
	

	23
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	24
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	

	25
	PRESTATYN
	

	26
	RAINFORD
	

	27
	RAINHILL
	

	28
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	

	29
	SEFTON PARK
	

	30
	SKELMERSDALE
	

	31
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE
	

	32
	SPRING VIEW
	

	33
	SUTTON 
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	

	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	36
	WIGAN
	

	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	2
	GOODLASS
	

	3
	MERSEYSIDE CULTURAL AND SPORTS
	

	4
	MOSSLEY HILL
	

	5
	NORLEY HALL
	

	6
	WIDNES
	


Appendix 2
Assistant Results Secretaries 

Overall Manager 

Eric Hadfield   ridgeway19@supanet.com
	1st XI 

Prem 
	Rob Durand 

rob.durand@btinternet.com 
	2nd XI 

Prem 
	Jason Ratcliffe 

merseysidecricket@hotmail.co.uk 

	1st XI 

Div1 
	Alan Majewska 

ponciaupark705@blueyonder.co.uk 
	2nd XI 

Div1 
	Jason Ratcliffe 

merseysidecricket@hotmail.co.uk 

	1st XI 

Div2 
	Eric Hadfield 

ridgeway19@supanet.com 
	2nd XI 

Div2 
	Ken Winter 

kenwinter@live.co.uk 

	1st & 2nd XI 

KO Comps 
	Jason Ratcliffe 

merseysidecricket@hotmail.co.uk 
	NatWest 

Club T20 
	Rob Durand 

rob.durand@btinternet.com 

	3rd XI 

Sat Prem 
	Rob Durand 

rob.durand@btinternet.com 
	3rd XI Sat 

Div1 
	John Isterling 

isterling@btinternet.com 

	3rd XI 

Sun Prem 
	Eric Hadfield 

ridgeway19@supanet.com 
	3rd XI 

Sun Div 1 
NE 
	Barry McDonnell 

barrymcdonneI11@btinternet.com 

	3rd XI 

Sun Div 1 

SW 
	John Isterling 

isterling@btinternet.com 
	3rd XI KO 

Embee 
	Eric Hadfield 

ridgeway19@supanet.com 

	U16 & U21 

t20Comps 
	Eric Hadfield 

ridgeway19@supanet.com 
	
	


Appendix 3

Important notice relating to First XI match scorers / captains / match managers.
Live Scoring - Total Cricket Scorer
In the past, the League has purchased and renewed the annual Licences for the Live Scoring element of the Total Cricket Scoring software package
There have been difficulties in allocating the renewed Licences to the Premier Division clubs for a number of reasonsFor the 2015 season, the Premier Division clubs are asked to individually obtain the Live Scoring License themselves (as they have the required Registration - ID for their individual TCS software package).To obtain the licence, the club should:-
a) Open their copy of the Total Cricket Scorer  

b) Click onto the Tools Menu 

c) Click onto the View Scores option

d) When the Total Cricket Scorer page opens in the browser, they should select Purchase

	e) Scroll down (half down the page) to Total Cricket Scorer (Live Scores)

£11.99 Buy Now 


	


f) Follow the procedures 

g) You will subsequently receive an email from TCS which will start with the following "Hi, Thank you for purchasing 'Total Cricket Scorer (Live Scores). 
h) To activate your live scores licence and view any existing keys, login by clicking here” and giving you an unique password and detailed instructions to allow you to activate the license
i) The instructions are fairly straight forward but may seem confusing when viewed for the first time. Please contact me if you encounter any problems
Please forward your details to the Hon Treasurer, Alan Bristow (alanjbristow@googlemail.com) who will arrange to refund the cost of the purchase (subject to the Live Scoring facility being used on a regular basis).
j) If your club does not have wireless access or you cannot locate or were not supplied with the "dongle" provided previously, you should obtain a dongle (O2 dongle are the preferred make and are obtainable from most O2 shops).
Please note that each laptop/tablet that uses TCS requires a separate Live Scoring License
Rob Durand
07803 722171

rob.durand@btinternet.com


LDCC Fixture Secretary 
Appendix 4
A clear participation offer to all players and clubs from the MI L&DCC











April 2015
1. Meeting Customer/Club and Player Needs
1.1. We will continue to work with our clubs to develop & maintain insight into the needs, expectations and perceptions of people from all parts of the L&DCC community. 

1.2. The insights we collect will be used to inform the local decisions we make about everything we do. We will use ongoing feedback from National Cricket Playing Surveys as part of this process.
1.3. We will use these insights to develop specific action plans to innovate and improve, ensuring that we work towards our agreed outcomes

2. Working in Partnership 

2.1. We will continue to seek, develop, and maintain mutually beneficial partnerships within the LCB and L&DCC network and with external partners to help develop an innovative and efficient service which meets the needs & expectations of our community. In particular we will ensure:

2.2. Effective relationships between players, clubs and the LCB/ ECB

2.3. Identified economies of scale with ECB and LCB e.g. bulk purchases, ECB/LCB Club support programmes, LCB GA, 

2.4. Aligned and integrated programmes with ECB and LCB

3. Managing the Future
3.1. We will continually review the future challenges, risks and opportunities facing L&DCC cricket

3.2. We will be adaptable and flexible to ensure we respond effectively to political, environmental, economic, social and technological changes that impact on us

3.3. We aim to create a secure long term future for L&DCC cricket for future generations

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/MiL&DCC_LCB_Clear_participation_offer_to_clubs_and_players_March_2014.docx
Appendix 5
REPRESENTATIVE CRICKET IN 2015

“Our seniors travel to the Saddleworth League in defence of their Readers title (won jointly with North Lancs and Cumbria) in a game that will be played on 7th June. The Colts (U18) once again to be coached by Andy Grice, initially face two group games against the Ribblesdale League and North Lancs/Cumbria.

The Under 21 side play their traditional match against the MCC on the first Monday in August with Wallasey CC kindly agreeing to host the fixture. This will be followed by an U21 fixture against the Northern League U21’s at Blackpool CC on Friday 14 August.

An U16/17 Colts side will once again take on the Lancashire U15’s, in the second week of May, as a warm up match for the County side before they take part in the ECB competition. The same Comp age group will have a further game in late July when we host the Dilip Vengsarkar Cricket Academy which is touring in the North West of England.

In a change from the previous knock out arrangement the LCB U14 (Michael Roche Trophy) and LCB U12 (Alan Wright Trophy), again to be coached by Andy Barlow, are now to be played in a League format.  

Both Comp age groups have been placed in the corresponding Premier Divisions and will have five matches to play against the Palace Shield, Wigan and District Junior League, Lancashire League, Lancashire County League and the Central Lancashire League.”
Appendix 6

Med Imaging L&DCC Over 40’s T20 COMPETITION

GROUP 1

Rainhill
  


v 
Orrell/Wigan

Rainford/Burscough

v 
Leigh

Rainhill



v 
Rainford

Orrell/Wigan


v 
Leigh

Leigh



v
Rainhill

Rainford/Burscough 

v
Orrell/Wigan

GROUP 2 

Liverpool/Sefton Park

v
Sefton District

Liverpool/Sefton Park

v    
Wallasey/New Brighton

Sefton District


v 
Liverpool/Sefton Park

Wallasey/New Brighton
 
v 
Liverpool/Sefton Park

Sefton District


v 
Wallasey/New Brighton


Wallasey/New Brighton

v
Sefton District

Format

· T20 Cricket – Playing Conditions as for ECB T20 – (pages 33 to 36 in R and R handbook)

· One group of four – playing each team once (3 games); One group of three playing each team home and away (4 games) in a three month period from May to end of July.

· Home team to arrange date and venue with opposition.

· Top team in each group to play in a final at one of the finalists grounds – to be decided by toss of a coin. Date ( in August) to be agreed  

· No registrations required but players must be bona fide paid up members of the club’s taking part.

· L&DCC to set up games on Play Cricket  for results and tables

· Umpires to be sourced from MCUA – normal T20 expenses rates apply.

· Home side to provide after match refreshments, including food if game played in evening.
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